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B 67
DRAFT-12/01/2011
FINAL –12/08/2011
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For November 11, 2011 
	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:07 p.m.  President   Craig Ford presided at the meeting held at Loma Linda Elementary School Cafeteria.
     Members present:  Daniel Castillo, Craig Ford, Gloria Irigoyen, Maria Saenz and Jennifer Viramontes.

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance and the pledge to the New Mexico flag were led by Denise Torres.  The Mission Statement was read by Mr. Ford.  

	Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

      A.  Superintendent’s Report
Principal James Lawler welcomed everyone to Loma Linda Elementary.  He introduced music teacher Mario Delgado and the newly formed choir. The choir sang “America” accompanied by their teacher Mario Delgado on the piano. 
Superintendent Yturralde and Interim Superintendent Suggs attended a meeting hosted by The Bridge.  Designate Secretary Skandera and several dignitaries were present.  They discussed how to address the dropout rate.  They also attended the ribbon cutting ceremony for the new Arrowhead Early College High School.  Afterwards they had a meeting with Designate Secretary Skandera, Secretary for Department of Workforce Solutions, Celina Bussey and Secretary for Higher Education, Joe Garcia.   Dual Credit courses and the early college high school were addressed at this meeting.  
Connie Sifuentes and Berenice Holguin gave a report to the Board on the 8th Annual Community Awareness Fair and Parade that was held on October 29th.  The theme was Anti - Bullying Awareness.  Ms. Sifuentes said the fair was a huge success and thanked the schools, local businesses and organizations for their participation. 

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Ford said he had attended a Veterans Day event at Chaparral Middle School.  Mr. Ford thanked all of the schools paying tribute to the Veterans such as himself, Mrs. Viramontes and Mr. Yturralde.  Mr. Ford thanked Mr. Lawler and Loma Linda Elementary for hosting the meeting.  

	Board Member’s Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
      Vice-President Saenz thanked Mr. Lawler and the Loma Linda Choir for such a wonderful performance and congratulated Mr. Delgado on being a good role model for choir.  She attended the GHS bonfire and enjoyed all of the events planned for that evening.  Ms. Saenz welcomed and thanked student representative Adrian Yanez.  Ms. Saenz said she too had attended the ribbon cutting ceremony for Arrowhead Early College High School, which was built entirely funded by private corporation money.  Mr. Suggs updated Mrs. Viramontes and Ms. Saenz at a Finance Committee meeting.  Ms. Saenz said she attended a STEM graduation at North Valley for her grandson.  

	
	Secretary Viramontes thanked Mr. Lawler for hosting the meeting and congratulated the choir and their tribute to the Veterans.  Mrs. Viramontes said she had gone to a breakfast for Veterans at Santa Teresa Elementary. 

She read to students stories about Veterans Day during this week.  STMS made beautiful cards for the Veterans. She congratulated the Fall sports and wished the volleyball teams good luck traveling to State competition. Mrs. Viramontes said she went to a red ribbon event at La Union Elementary.  She said she went to a PED presentation on the grading scale in Alamogordo.  She said she was very proud and congratulated everyone on the amount of money raised during Tough Enough to Wear Pink.  It was awesome that Gadsden raised more than Las Cruces.  Mrs. Viramontes said she is running for vice-president for the NMSBA, and if elected she will eventually become president.  She assured everyone that she is always proud to represent our district and be a voice for our area.  

	
	Board member Gloria Irigoyen thanked Mr. Lawler and Loma Linda Elementary.  She congratulated Mr. Delgado and the choir.  Ms. Irigoyen said she went to the community meeting held at STMS and was glad that Mr. Yturralde was going out to the communities for their input.  Ms. Irigoyen said her son is traveling to Colorado to audition for the Blue Knights and if selected he will proudly represent STHS and the Gadsden District.  

	
	 Board member Daniel Castillo thanked Mr. Lawler and Loma Linda Elementary.  He thanked Mr. Delgado and the choir for their performance.  He thanked Mr. Yturralde for doing the community meetings and communicating with the needs and concerns from the parents.  

	Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative Adrian Yañez thanked Loma Linda for their hospitality and apologized for not being able to attend the previous board meeting, as they were busy with homecoming events.  Adrian congratulated the GHS Panther volleyball team on their district win and wished them luck.  He said National Honor Society was conducting a toy drive that will benefit children from the Juarez area.  AVID and Student Council will be doing a food drive, canned and perishable food.  He will inform the board on the outcome.  GHS had a blood drive and they were able to get enough blood to save 300 lives.  
 and Mr. Alfredo Holugin, director of Maintenance.

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                         

	Modification

of the Agenda
	4.  Mr. Castillo made a motion to approve the agenda as is without modifications.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	School Board Minutes
	5.   Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the minutes for the October 27, 2011 board meeting.    Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.          

	Consent Agenda
	6.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to accept the consent agenda.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum
	7.  Open Forum:  None

	
	8.  Action Items: 

	Resolution & Proclamation of Special Public School Capital Improvement Tax Election
	A.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Resolution and Proclamation of Regular School District Election.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Resolution Authorizing and Directing School Election Procedures
	      B.   Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the Resolution Authorizing and Directing School Election Procedures.   Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	SES Contract Template
	C.  Mr. Castillo made a motion to approve the SES Contract Template for the 2011-2012 school year.   Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	  
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	GISD Energy Master Plan  
	A.  Mr. Gallegos said that El Paso Electric is strongly encouraging GISD to seek endorsement of the final Energy Master Plan so that the community is aware of the efforts GISD is making to improve the way the District manages energy. The goal of implementing the Energy Master Plan is to avoid spending more money on energy than necessary. 

	Partial Re-Roofing of CE, SP, RS & DV
	B. Mr. Gallegos provided information on the funding received from NMPSFA to re-roof about 80% of Chaparral Elementary, and to re-roof the front entrance and hallway between the cafeteria and gym at Sunland Park Elementary, Riverside Elementary and Desert View Elementary. NMPSFA will soon approve the plans and then GISD will put the re-roofing projects out for bid.

	GHS Master Plan Phase I, Using CMAR Method  
	C. Mr. Gallegos provided information that the GHS Mater Plan is ready for the next step. After a discussion with the NMPSFA and Rem Alley and Associates. The consensus is to use the Construction Management At Risk (CMAR) method.  Mr. Gallegos gave a brief description of how the CMAR method works.  The construction as per the plan will occur in three phases, with Phase I, Spring 2012 – Fall 2013, Phase II, Fall 2013 – Spring 2015 and Phase III, Spring 2015 – Fall 2016.   

	Adjourn
	10.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 6:07 p.m.                      
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        APPROVED BY:

  

____________________________________
        ______________________________________
Jennifer Viramontes, School Board Secretary
        Craig Ford, School Board President
     Minutes taken by Elisa Saénz    
4950 McNutt Road


Sunland Park, New Mexico





P.O. Drawer 70


Anthony, N.M. 88021


Phone: (575) 882-6200











  Efren Yturralde


Superintendent














